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Mental health care doesn’t seem to be on the radar for most congressional candidates, according to a review by a Rhode Island group. 

The group visited the websites of 911 candidates for U.S. House and U.S. Senate. It found that only a quarter of major-party candidates have posted information indicating support for any mental health issue or service. And four times out of five, that support was only for mental health care for veterans. 

Psychologist Paul Block, who heads Psychological Centers, in Providence, said he launched the research project because of concerns about the loss of a major advocate for mental health care with the impending retirement of U.S. Rep. Patrick J. Kennedy. 

The researchers found that only one candidate in the country had “a clearly delineated set of mental health policy proposals” –– the Democratic candidate for Kennedy’s seat, Providence Mayor David N. Cicilline. 
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